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Present:  W. Thomasino, P. Mikelk, W. Texeira, T. Wheeler

Guest:  L. Wysocki, C. Keefe, D. Westerling, J. Teich

The meeting was called to order at 5:40.

The minutes of the meeting from June 20, 2018 were presented and accepted.

W. Texeira introduced the topic of town finances and the discussion that the committee has had concerning the Town Administrator and their role working with the Finance Committee and the Selectmen.  The Committee envisions the T.A. generating the budget working with department heads and other committees and boards. This draft budget would be submitted to the Selectmen for approval and then presented to the Finance Committee for an oversight review with recommendations for modification etc.

D. Westerling described the process currently used in building the Town’s annual budget which involves a very hands on role for the Finance Committee.  The T.A. would help significantly in generating an operating and capital budget.  The day to day management of the operating budget would bring greater efficiency to Town government and the delivery of services.  The T.A.  position would help in managing the revenue projections developing anticipated income and expense figures. The Finance Committee would have the major role of representing the views and interests of the citizenry.

D. Westerling reflected on the change that took place in Harvard when they changed from having no T.A.   Berlin’s Finance Committee and Capital Planning Committee would work in support of the T.A. offering an objective analysis of the proposed budgets.

The Committee began discussing how appointments would be made.  Those appointments currently handled by the Selectmen in some cases might be appointed by the T.A.  We will review the list of positions and recommend those that might be appointed by the T.A.  We also discussed the issue of those that have appointing authority failing to appoint in a timely fashion.

The Committee reviewed the possibility of hiring an interim T.A. that would be a seasoned individual who might help establish the new culture that would help current staff develop an understanding of what their relationship to the T.A. would be.

L. Wysocki has spoken with Rep. Naughton who indicated his staff is able and willing to work with the Town in the generation of the Special Act.

J. Teich suggested that H.R. might be an area of responsibility that could be farmed out to help in the decision making process particularly in handling many of the more complex issues.

B. Storrs will prepare materials for discussion when we meet with the Selectmen.

Our next meeting will be held on the July 9th part of which will be with the Selectmen.

Meeting adjourned at 7:07




